

THE WHITEFIELD POST

Newsletter 09.01.2025

It has been wonderful to be back in school with everyone this week and I have particularly enjoyed seeing all the children and their families. I have noticed since my return that we have a large number of teddies and stuffed animals coming in on a daily basis. We are not equipped to deal with all these additional bodies (we don't have enough chairs for starters) so please tell your child they can not bring their toys or teddies in to school. Despite the cold this week, we have been outside as much as we can! Check out our Facebook page for more photos.

Mrs Foster.

IN SCHOOL UPDATES...



There will be a lot of behind the scenes work within school over the next 18 months as we have new internet and phone lines installed as well as having all of our electrics replaced. Work starts this weekend!

More importantly though, the new Whitefield Parkour Obstacle Course has it's official opening this lunchtime. Look out for photos on Facebook!

Can you help Year 2 with their history learning?

The year 2 children are looking for someone who has lived in Penwortham for a long time and can come to school to talk to them about what Penwortham was like when they were a child. They are interested in what has changed and what is still the same. They are willing to provide a cup of tea and a posh biscuit for your time. If you think this is you, please speak to Mrs Kimberley or Mrs Williams or call/email the school office.

GELEBRATIONS

Uniform reminders

- children should only wear trainers on PE days black school shoes/boots on the other 4 days
- long hair must be tied back; fringes out of eyes there are always hair bobbles and slides in Mrs Foster's room!
- false nails and painted nails are not allowed if children have had these over the holidays please ensure they are removed

Learning in the snow and ice!



Some excellent learning in Reception this week - they made ice ornaments for the bush outside Mrs Foster's room. They filled containers with water and leaves and sticks and on Thursday they had all frozen. They knew that when the sun came out the ornaments might melt. Great idea Mrs Willers!

During our OPAL lunchtimes
we have been exploring the
ice making ice angels,
collected diamonds, making
ice sculptures and practicing
our writing.



A big well done to our Merit Winners and Happiness Heroes this week...

RKG - Neve S, Blossom R

RKH - Lara W, Gabriella M

1NH - Poppy P, Ralph W
1SF - Theo L, Alice C
2JK - Jesse E, Zac H
2HW - Buddy H, Hattie T
3CG - Eliza B, Declan B, Tembi C
3NH - Oliver A
4SM - Abu A, James W
4BR - Andrew L, Maddie O,
Franklin S
5SS - Ruby A, Sam G
5JW - Anabel G, Forrest H,
Maddie-Mae K
6LN - Ammara I, Eren S, Alba P
6VK - Alyx GC, Josh F,
James HM,



Attendance

Despite there being some horrible bugs about, there was some great attendance the last week of term.

RKG (Mrs Ginty) - 100% 2HW (Mrs Williams) - 99.5% RKH (Mrs Helm) - 98.8% 5JW (Mr Jackson/Mrs Willers) - 98.8% HOUSE POINT WINNERS
AGAIN ARE...

